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CONSERVATION COMMISSION MEETING
DATE: December 14, 2022 
MEMBERS PRESENT:  Brett St. Clair, Chair; Drew Groves, Vice Chair; Darlene Jarvis, George Holt, Ron Jarvis, Stan Sowle, Keith Bennett (alternate) 
MEMBERS ABSENT:  Margaret Watkins
Also present: Charles Morin 
MINUTES: November’s minutes were accepted
Charles Morin met with the Commission to discuss a discrepancy between a survey done by Jacques Belanger a few years ago and one recently completed for the Commission by Holden Engineering and Surveying, Inc.  (Jacques Belanger’s survey was done for a neighboring six lot subdivision)  The Commission contracted with Holden Engineering to survey the Bela Brook Conservation Area.  Bela Brook and a part of the town owned conservation area abut Mr. Morin’s property. 

Jacques Belanger’s survey indicates that a small wedge of land near Bela brook belongs to Mr. Morin based on a point used on the north side of Meadow Road.  In the survey done by Holden Engineering the boundary line was established using a point on the south side of Meadow Road.  When Mr. Holden was contacted by Mr. Morin regarding this change, Mr. Holden provided copies of three deeds to justify the location of the boundary line in his company’s survey.  
Mr. Morin shared his concerns in regards to Meadow Road, the discontinued road which lies between Mr. Morin’s property and lots in the abutting subdivision.  He asked the Commission if members had any plans to establish another access to the Bela Brook Conservation Area’s trail system via Meadow Road.  He has observed strangers on his property recently and is worried about increased access by the public.  Members assured Mr. Morin that the Commission has no intention of creating a second access point and doing so would likely be in violation of our trail policy.  Mr. Morin asked members if they would provide him with a written statement to this affect.  Both Stan Sowle and George Holt expressed their reluctance to having the Commission relinquish any rights.  A brief discussion followed which raised a number of questions regarding Class VI roads including do townspeople have the right to pass over a town owned Class VI road?  George Holt offered to review the information in the book “A Hard Road to Travel” before the cordial exchange with Mr. Morin concluded.      

OLD BUSINESS:

Possible acquisition

Brett confirmed that a parcel abutting a conservation area managed by the Commission is expected to be auctioned off soon.  Following a brief discussion, George Holt made a motion to allow Brett to bid higher than the $42,000 amount members had previously agreed to.  Drew Groves seconded the motion.  The motion passed (7-0).
Trail development

Drew reported that Principal Vasconcellos made the School Board aware that we wish to establish a trail behind the school though the Board did not comment on our plan to do so.  However, Chief Remillard did ask Drew if the trail could be used as an evacuation route in an emergency, an added benefit embraced by Commission members.               
NEXT MEETING: January 11, 2022, 6:00 PM 
RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED:  Darlene M. Jarvis

